
Windham Select Board 
5976 Windham Hill Road 

Windham, VT 05359 

 
May 1, 2017 
 
Governor Phil Scott 
109 State Street, Pavilion 
Montpelier, VT 05609 
 
Dear Governor Scott: 
 
Re: VT Route 11, Londonderry/Windham/Andover/Chester 
 
We are writing to you in support of our colleagues at the Andover Select Board and the letters 
they have written you, dated March 13 and April 13. 
 
Having received many complaints from residents, neighbors and passers-by ourselves, we 
wanted to let you know that it will be extremely difficult to live with the condition of Rt. 11, as 
it is now, compounded by how it will deteriorate over the next 2 years, if not properly repaired. 
 
You know, of course, that the road is the major connector between Londonderry and Chester. 
Many people travel this route from Windham on a daily or near-daily basis.  The trip is perilous 
as well as nerve-wracking.  And we can only begin to imagine the damages we are doing to our 
vehicles! 
 
As our colleagues in Andover have already done, we, too, invite you to look at the road for 
yourself. Perhaps that will be the impetus this project needs! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 _______________________________      
M. F. Seawright , Chair       
  
 
_______________________________  
P. Kord Scott   
 
 
_______________________________     
Maureen Bell       

 
CC: Andover Select Board 
 Kevin Marshia, VTrans Chief Engineer 
 Representative Carolyn Partridge, Windham 3 
 Senator Becca Balint, Windham 
 Senator Jeanette White, Windham 


